
Friday Newsletter 12th January 2024 

Parents are reminded that they should not book holidays in term time as this has a 

significant effect on a child’s progress. Evidence shows that good attendance is a key factor 

in enabling children to reach their potential. Our school’s target this year is 97% - Please 

help us reach this. 

 We are currently at 96.82%, so we have fallen below our target, let’s work at moving it 

back to 97% and above next week. We would like to maintain our record for attendance 

which has us top school in the Trust and one of the best in the county! 

 

Welcome back everyone, we do hope that you all had and enjoyable Christmas break and had a 

chance to recharge those batteries.  
  

Next week at school 

AIP have amended Thursday’s menu for 

school dinners. Please ensure you log on 

and make your choice. Please note, if you 

made your selection prior to the menu 

change this may be removed, so you will 

need to choose again. This is census day 

and we would encourage all our KS1 pupils 

to take a meal on the day.  

Clubs begin next week, so to remind you of 

whats on  

Monday: Lucky Dip & Badminton 

Tuesday: Art Club and Go Green 

Wednesday: Football and Netball 

Thursday: Multiskills and Tag Rugby. 

While most clubs are full there are spaces 

still available in netball (KS2), multiskills 

(KS1) and tag rugby (KS2). Please give the 

office a ring if your child is interested in 

these clubs. 

There is a year 3&4 small school 

tournament on Thursday – the team has 

been selected and parents notified, we 

wish them luck. 
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This week at school 

It’s great to have the school back, filled with happy children. There does appear to still be some 

bugs about, with a number of absences this week – so keep up the handwashing! We are also going 

through a cold snap, so please ensure that the children have coats and hats for outdoor play. When 

it is dry the children always go out to play at break and lunch.  

 

Reminder 

As we get back into the swing of things, please ensure your children have their PE kit in school, 

this is a lesson the children enjoy, and we really hate to see them miss out.  

Please also make sure your child’s name is on their school uniform – all of it, but particularly 

sweaters and cardigans as these can be taken off at random during the school day, and staff make 

every effort to return them to their rightful owners. This time would be greatly reduced by the 

addition of a name to the label.  

The form for ordering milk was sent out prior to Christmas, please ensure you place your order if 

you would like your child to have milk in school (milk is free to children aged 4 until their 5th 

birthday).  

 

Star of the week & Shield Winners 

Stars of the week 

12.01.2024 – Louis, Harry R, Ellie, Grace, Jacob H, Charlie H, Rosie, Charlie W, Henry P 

 

 Can we please ask that children not wear jewellery, makeup or nail varnish to school. 

 

Dates for your diary 

Thursday 25th January – Maths afternoon parent workshop 

Friday 9th February – Maths morning, valentines disco 

 

Please see the school calendar on the website for all the important dates  
Calendar | Stoke Prior Primary School 

 

Value of the Month 
Forgiveness 

 

 

https://www.stokeprior.hereford.sch.uk/diary/grid/2023/10/

